
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – February 12, 2018 

  
Call to Order of the February 12, 2018, Meeting 
Chairman Crumrine called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:30 PM at Penn Cambria  
High School library. Present were: Ralph Cecere, David Crumrine, Michael Cacciotti, Brandon Bailey, 
Dave Heim, Susan Kovensky, Charles Glasser, Michael Hudak, William Marshall, Kim Hubler, James 
Price, Lorie Ratchford, Phil Riccio, and Curtis Whitesel. Those not present were:  Curt Vasas, Joe 
Gironda, Gary Jubas and Jody Rainey. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Dave Heim, the minutes of the January 8, 2018, meeting was 
approved. 
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by James Price and William Marshall, the Committee unanimously approved the January 
2018 Financial Report.   
 
On a motion by William Marshall and Kim Hubler, the football reimbursement of 20%, after expenses, of  
The gate and $1.00 for each ticket that was presold was approved.  The vote was 14-0. 
 
On a motion by Dave Heim and Michael, the Committee approved to add an alternate official for the 
basketball championships.  The vote was 14-0. 
 
Sportsmanship    
Michael Hudak and Susan Kovensky reviewed the below-listed disqualification forms.   
 GVBsbk  Glendale      coach unsportsmanlike conduct 
 GJHBsbk  Our Lady of Victory     coach unsportsmanlike conduct 
 BVBsbk  Ligonier Valley     player flagrant personal foul 
 GVBsbk  Johnstown      coach 2nd technical foul 
 BJVBsbk  Ligonier Middle      player unsportsmanlike conduct 
 BVBsbk  United       player flagrant personal foul 
 GJHBsbk  Hollidaysburg      coach unsportsmanlike toward official 
 BJHBsbk             Altoona      coach arguing with officials 
   
Winter Tournament Reports 
Winter tournaments were discussed for basketball, swimming and wrestling. 
  
Eligibility Hearings  
On a motion by Brandon Bailey and James Price, eligibility was granted to the following students: 
 Zane Harker, transferring from Bellefonte to Mifflin County, BB; 
 Joshua Fenner, transferring from St. Joseph to Grace Prep, FB;  
 Elsie Gailey, transferring from Hollidaysburg to Tyrone, T; 
 Morgan Phillips, transferring from Rocky Grove to United, VB, SB, and 
 MacKenzie Regan, transferring from Indiana to United, Soc., SB, and VB. 
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
There were no foreign exchange eligibility hearings. 
  
Communications 
The Mandatory PIAA District Six Principal and Athletic Director Annual Dinner meeting is 
scheduled for Thursday, April 5, 2018, at the Blair County Convention Center at 6:00 PM.  
Reservation forms will be sent along with Ballots.  



 Senior High Representatives.  This appointment is for one year and candidates are reappointed 
each year by the school in district 6. 

 Athletic Director Representative.  This appointment is for two years. 
Any senior high principal or athletic director interested in serving on the PIAA Committee should have a 
recommendation letter submitted, on school letterhead, so their names can placed on the ballots, to Sherry 
Montgomery at 275 Montgomery Lane, Duncansville, PA  16635 by March 1, 2018. If you are elected 
to set on the District 6 Committee your term will start on July 1, 2018. 
 
2017-2018 Sportsmanship Awards:  The District 6 Committee is requesting that each member school 
submit the name of one male and one female senior athlete who exemplify outstanding sportsmanship.  
Schools will be provided with medals at the mandatory spring meeting and may choose to present the 
awards as they deem appropriate.  Two male and two female athletes will be selected through a lottery 
drawing to receive one of four, $500.00 dollar “Dean Rossi Scholarship” during the spring meeting at 
the Blair County Convention Center.  Please send the names of the athletes by email to 
jrainey@homercenter.org, no later than March 23, 2018. 
 
Athletic Directors are reminded to keep CIPPE forms on file for nine years, starting with the 8th grade year of 
participation in athletics. 
 
The NFHS Student Leadership Summit will be held in Indianapolis on July 23-25, 2018, if you have students who 
might be interested in this summit, please visit the PIAA website and apply online. 
 
The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Tuesday, March 6, 2018, at the 
Penn Cambria High School library at 3:15 PM.   
 
With no further business to come before the Committee, Phil Riccio and Kim Hubler made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting at 5:02 PM. 
  
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Sherry Montgomery    
                              Sherry Montgomery 
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 
 


